MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

FEBRUARY 15, 2012
The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:01 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present



Comm. Michael Costello 
Present



Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present (arrived 7:15)
Comm. Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on January 18, 2012, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye
  






Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was present and gave his report.  Bob said that everything is up to date.  The Accident and Sickness policy will be renewed next month for three years.
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Costa was not present.  Deputy Chief Pipero gave the report (attached).  Lonnie stated that the FEMA money came in, and he will be ordering coats, gloves, etc., to replace those that were damaged during the hurricane.    A discussion followed.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie stated that he is now listing the deposits made.  He said that the inspections are on track for January.
Ernie stated that he did a Fire Prevention program for the Boy Scouts on 1/25/12, and he will be doing a program for the Girl Scouts on 3/21/12.

Ernie said that he received a notice from the DCA advising him that someone has been impersonating a Fire extinguisher company.  A discussion followed.
Ernie stated that the office is jammed with file boxes.  Ernie said he did his homework on it.  They can get a pod for off ground storage or buy a small trailer for storage.  The trailer can be put on the side of building.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun asked if the files could be put on CD’s.  Ernie stated that they could do this, but the State would not recognize it.  They have to have hard files.  Comm. LeBrun asked Ernie to call the DCA to see how long they have to store the files.

Attorney Youssouf stated that there is a guideline for key records.  Attorney Youssouf said that before public records can be destroyed, you have to get permission from the State.  A discussion followed.

Comm. LeBrun asked Ernie to call the DCA to see how long he has to keep the files.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that he does not have anything.  They will be cleaning the firehouse for the election on Saturday.  The cameras will be covered for the election.
LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that the mandatory date for a website for the Board is February, 2013.  There is specific information that is to be posted. Some of the information that has to be posted are: the budgets for three years; three years of the most recent audits; policies of the Board; rules and regulations for the Fire Company; notices of meetings for the Board; Minutes and Resolutions approved by the Board for three years; names and addresses of individuals on the Board and Fire Prevention Bureau; a list of the Attorney, Auditor, and Accountant.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that everything is done for the election.  Comm. LeBrun will pick up the books tomorrow.  The poll workers have been contacted.
Attorney Youssouf said that the election for the Board of Education has been moved to November; however, the Fire District elections will remain in February.  The voters will not vote on the school budget.  No one will vote on it.  It will be more like a municipal budget.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they will probably move the Fire Election budget to November as well.  They cannot move it yet because of the different districts.  A discussion followed.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was not present. A monthly financial report was given to the Board by email.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website

Absolute Fire Protection - $1,857 – Equipment (water rescue)

Absolute Fire Protection - $590 - equipment

Advanced Air Systems - $174.88 – repairs rescue truck

Auto King Parts and Supplies - $29.46 - maintenance

Bank of America - $335.63 – fuel, maintenance; shredder

Citgo - $428.42 – fuel

Circle Janitorial Supplies - $402.35 – janitorial supplies

Coffee Distributing Corp. - $59.85

CNP FITTEST of NJ, LLC - $125 – 5 Respirator Fit Test

Feldman Sablosky Massoni & Co. - $2,532 – accounting fees

Jeanin Fama - $175 – Poll Worker

Ann Farina - $175 – Poll Worker

Alan Friedrich - $175 – Poll Worker

Brian Hackett - $175 – Poll Worker

Ann Martucci - $175 – Poll Worker

Joanne Hayes - $7.69 – reimbursement postage Certified mail

Home News Tribune - $57.68 – advertising

Main Electric - $67.71 – maintenance

Middlesex Count y Fire Academy - $1,416 – training

MTUD - $42,418.75 – hydrants 

New Jersey American Water -$172.68 – hydrants

Verizon Wireless - $463.56 (paid online)

Joseph Youssouf - $13,991.50 – legal fees

G. Logix, LLC - $300 – server data

TOTAL:  $66,405.16

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $543.91 (paid online)

Ernie Zih - $133.10 – reimbursement postage, staples

TOTAL:  $677.01

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye


     Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS:  None

CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a notice for the warranty for the Durango, which he gave to Ernie.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC:   

Tim Eosso
2 Allison Ct.

Monroe, NJ  08831

Mr. Eosso stated that he called the Board of Elections, and they told him that they do not have anything to do with the fire election.  Mr. Eosso wanted to know where the list of voters was.  Comm. LeBrun said that they are returned to the Board of Elections.

Mr. Eosso said that the list of voters was given to the Board of Fire Commissioners, and they should have the list at the election.  Comm. LeBrun said that they did receive the list of voters.

Mr. Eosso said that he was told that the Board of Elections does not have the list.  Mr. Eosso would like to match up the names to the Districts.
Attorney Youssouf stated that this can be done on the day of the election.  That is why a candidate can have a Challenger there.

Mr. Eosso said that they can appoint a person to be a Challenger.

Comm. LeBrun stated that they have certified poll workers that are trained.  Comm. LeBrun said that you cannot make copies of the books.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board is in charge of the election.  Attorney Youssouf said that Mr. Eosso should write a letter to the Board of Elections advising them that they have appointed a Challenger for the election.

Mr. Eosso stated that if there are 600 voters, he wants to make sure that signatures match up with the books.

Comm. Dipierro stated that no one can be in the tally room but the poll workers, clerk or Chairman. A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that if there is a problem or question, the Board of Election’s office is open and can be contacted.
Comm. LeBrun stated that the poll workers and Challenger are the only ones privy to the list of voters.

Comm. LeBrun stated that cell phones will not be allowed in the polling place.
Mr. Frank Steinhauser

19 Oliver St.

Monroe, NJ 08831
Mr. Steinhauser stated that it is up to the Board to verify if a person cannot vote.  A discussion followed.

Virginia McGinnis

326 A Nantuckett Lane

Monroe, NJ  08831

Ms. McGinnis questioned what happened to the money that was in the budget for the paid department when it was dissolved.  Ms. McGinnis wanted to know why it wasn’t given back to the taxpayers.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the money that is not spent in the budget is put in a general budget to lower taxes.  A discussion followed.  

Attorney Youssouf said that they were able to maintain the tax rate even though there were many tax appeals.  A discussion followed.

Ms. McGinnis stated that she does not know where the economic burden was.  Comm. Dipierro stated that he could not answer the question.  A discussion followed.

Ms. McGinnis stated that she feels that the Board did not have an economic burden.  If they did, they would not have purchased a new brush truck, boat, or LED lights.  Ms. McGinnis said she is still trying to understand the economic burden in this district because there was money in the budget.  A discussion followed.
Ms. McGinnis stated that she believes that this district is taking advantage of Mutual Aid.  A discussion followed on District #3’s high tax rate.  Comm. LeBrun stated that District #3 needs a paid department, but why does he have to pay more in taxes if District #1 has the volunteers.
Jason Bader

7 Inwood  Ave.
Monroe, NJ  08831
Mr. Bader asked how much of the taxpayers’ money has been spent on the PERC case.

Comm. Costello stated that the price of having a paid department was a burden on the taxpayers.  Comm. Costello said that we have to defend our case, but it does not exceed the cost of the paid department.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to go into Executive session in order to discuss Attorney-client privileged material and pending litigation.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye

Comm. DiLieto
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 
 Public meeting adjourned at 7:55 P.M.

Executive session adjourned at 8:55 P.M. and Public meeting re-opened 8:57 P.M.

There was no further business to be discussed.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adjourn the public meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye

Comm. DiLieto
Aye






Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye 

Public meeting adjourned 8:59 P.M.
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